University of Minnesota Department of Physical Education for Women Minneapolis

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

January 4, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

With this I am sending you the reprint of the "Survey to Determine the Status of Graduate Work in Physical Education" which was published in the December RESEARCH QUARTERLY. In addition I want to express my appreciation of your helpful cooperation in answering the questionnaire on which we based the report. I know how irksome it is to receive questionnaires, but it did seem as if this information about graduate work ought to be gathered.

If the RESEARCH QUARTERLY had not accepted the survey for publication I would have sent you a resume of the study, but since it was to be published, I felt that you would gain a great deal more from seeing the complete report than from a digest of it.

Thanking you again, I am

Sincerely yours

J. Anna Norris, M. D.

director